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Blue Valley Quilt Guild, August 2007

blue-valley-quilters.tripod.com

Welcome, Quilt-Lovers


Our August meeting gathers on Monday evening, August 20, at 7:00 p.m. in the Seward Civic Center. All quilt-lovers welcome. 

Our featured program will be Guild members Carla Fiedler and Sarah Wunderlich talking about “Heirloom Sewing & Smocking.” Through their trunk show they’ll give us a fresh perspective on using textiles to create clothing and accessories that can be fun, beautiful, and sometimes a great bargain! Some of your quilting scraps will have a whole new future before them. Program items will feature both machine and hand work.


Voting results from this year’s challenge will be presented at this meeting! “The Talented Mr. T” quilts were voted on at our last Guild meeting as well as at the County Fair. We’ll try to guess just whose is whose. From TNT to a Three-Toed Toad, we’ll have fun gazing at our creative products. Anyone serving “martoonis”?

Our August. meeting will also feature Sign-up sheets for the Sept. show, a call for a nominating committee, an exciting Show’n’Tell (featuring some of our County Fair entries up close and colorful), and refreshments brought by Tina Emons and Ardith Roebke. See you there!

“Old Traditions, New Trends”


Our quilt registration response has been successful! Great work, everyone! Mark Thursday, Sept. 27 on your calendars as the day/evening to actually turn in your quilts at the Ag Pavilion. Hanging will take place on Friday. If you have some forms you have not yet turned in, please do so as soon as possible or speak to Mary (890-6001) or Becky (588-2680). 


Calling all Quilt/Craft Table items! The sale of these items will support our 2008 budget. Squeeze a few cute quilts out of your extra time to support this idea. Having the table at our show will replace the table at the regular Seward craft show in November, freeing us up from worrying about any other major event after the Big Show. A silent auction also takes place at the show, using items taken from the quilt/craft table. 

White Glovers are needed!(Yes, we’ll have gloves.) Now is the time to make commitments for during our Sept. show. Please sign your name next to time slots during the Sat/Sun event. Help to protect as well as show off our work. Sign-up sheets will be at the August meeting.


Miniature quilts (approx. 12” or less) are welcome all the way up to that last week in Sept. Let Kriss (643-3672) know if you might have something for her miniature table, including small tea sets or furniture. 

To our August meeting, bring:

Nametag

Clearance items for back table
Quilt/Craft Table items (Marilyn Varner)
Show’n’Tell (may include Fair items & stories)

Fair Ribbons!


Congratulations to our Guild members who received well-deserved ribbons at our Seward County Fair! Member Susan Minchow had a beautiful appliqued quilt which received Best Hand-Quilted, Award for Technical Excellence, Best of Lot, and Best of Show! Susan also received ribbons for Best Machine-Quilted and Best Sampler. (Way to go, Susan! Hope to see you at Monday’s meeting after you revive.) Judge’s Choice went to Maralee Meyer, and Youngest Quilter was Clara Heinecke (age 9). Member Sarah Wunderlich had a smocked girl’s dress which received Best in County Alternate, Best in County Needlework 3rd, and Best of Machine Sewing.

We had a fantastic show this year with plenty of other blue and red ribbons to go around. A big thank-you to everyone who contributed. The array of beautiful sample quilts was something to behold, wasn’t it? 
Blue Valley Quilt Guild

Meeting Minutes, July 16, 2007

The meeting was called to order by President Jeanie at 7:15 p.m.


Two guests were present.


July birthdays were recognized. Doris Kohout and Patsy Mellen were recognized for wearing a name tag. Gladys Hildebrand won the door prize.


There was a brief discussion about the book  “My Mother’s Daughter” and where a copy of it might be obtained for our guild library. The book is about a charter member of the guild, the late Rosemarie Cummins.


Joanne introduced Round Robin presenters Nancy Fleecs, Joan Schildt, and Janalee Petsch. Members listened to presentations by each, voted for challenge quilts and signed up to work at the guild show and county fairs before the break.


Refreshments were provided by Joanne Neeley and Gen Kusek.


The business meeting was held after the break. Jeanie announced that challenge quilts will be kept by the guild and displayed at the County Fair.


425-plus people viewed the guild show on the 4th of July. Jeanie thanked all who contributed and sold raffle tickets that day as well as Katy Coleman for her presentation.

June minutes and treasurer’s reports were approved as they appeared in the newsletter.


Finished mystery quilt tops will be shown at the October meeting.


Mary Robbins reported on the September guild show.


Sheila Beins reported on the County and State Fairs.


Ardith Roebke and Tina Emons will provide refreshments for the August meeting.


Jeanie announced that next month’s program will be presented by members Carla Fiedler and Sarah Wunderlich.


Becky Wallroff asked for members who would like to view the newsletter online to give her their email addresses.


Joanne Neeley is putting guild information on the connectseward website.


Show and Tell was held.


Meeting was adjourned at 9:09 after a reading by Jeanie from Quilter’s Home.











Respectfully submitted,











Mary Robbins

Treasurer’s Report

Balance June 30, 2007

3519.79

Income:

  Dues



    20.00

  Sewing Room Cl. Sale

    35.50

  Raffle ticket sales, 7/5

  127.00

  Raffle ticket sales, 7/26-7/24
    48.00
Expenses:

  Katy Coleman, July 4th program         250.00

  Marilyn Varner, newsletter copies          5.45

  Janalee Petsch, July program
       20.00

  Joan Schildt, July program                    20.00

  Nancy Fleecs, July program                  20.00

Balance July 3, 2007                         3,434.84
Checkbook balance                        3,434.84

Quilt Show balance       
          - 1,806.36





            -----------





            1,628.48

Darlene Young’s Fabric Sale to

  Int’l Quilt Study Center              -   720.20





             -----------

Actual Guild Balance 

 $908.28









Quilt Guild Bingo

At our annual potluck meeting in October, we’ll be playing Quilt Guild Bingo! It will help if participants can bring their own game card and markers. Markers could be buttons. Here are the instructions for the game card:


Materials for 1 (10-1/2”) game card:


Fabric must be chosen from the following categories: batik, floral, geometric, heart, leaf, metallic, holiday, novelty, paisley, plaid, solid, star, stripe, or 1930s print.


Cut the following squares at 2-1/2”:

Five squares assorted yellow and orange prints.

Five squares assorted blue prints

Five squares assorted red prints

Five squares assorted green prints

Four squares assorted  pink and purple prints

One square black print.

Block Assembly

1. Join five yellow/orange print squares to make one row. In the same manner make one red, one blue and one green row.

2. Join two pink/purple squares. Join two more pink/purple squares. Join one pink/purple pair to each side of one black square to complete a row.
3. Join rows, placing pink/purple row in center. (Black square will be in the center of the completed game card.)

(from the Sept./Oct. 2006 Fons & Porter’s Love of Quilting magazine)
Coming Events
Nebraska State Fair, Lincoln – August 24 – Sept. 3. Quilts are displayed in the Bob Devaney building (air-conditioned). Judging results may be checked at http://www.statefair.org.

Rock Creek Quilt Guild, Fairbury, NE – Sept. 7-9, Quilt Show in conjunction with Fairburyfest. Raffle Quilt, door prizes, special attraction: Jefferson County Art Guild Show. Admission free. At the Fair Grounds, Fri – 5-8, Sat. – 10-6, Sun., - 10-3.

Prairie Winds Art Center, Grand Island, NE – Sept. 8 – 29. “Sisters in Stitches: Sibling Revelry” featuring the fiber art of sisters Susan Kennedy (Sugar Land, TX) and Karen Krull Robart (Shelton, NE). Opening reception Sat., Sept 8 from 5:30 – 8:30. The Skywinds Gallery features “Sisters in Stitches, Too”, quilts from the online quilting group Self Expressions. Gallery hours: Mon – Sat. 10 – 5:30.

Wichita Art Museum: Art of the Needle: Masterpiece Quilts from the Shelburne Museum (Vermont), Oct. 14 – Jan. 13. Forty quilts showing design themes of album, Amish, applique, chintz applique, pieced, Victorian (crazy and log cabin), whitework, and whole cloth. A great opportunity.
Happy Birthday to:





Tina Emons – Aug. 1


Becky Reisinger – Aug. 5


Janalee Petsch – Aug. 8


Jean Jones – Aug. 13


Louise Welsch – Aug. 22


Lois Hodde – Aug. 26


Phyllis Hronik – Aug. 26


Connie Phillips – Aug. 27


Nancy Fleecs – Aug. 28














